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President's Message 2010 

Dear Members, 

It has been a privilege to serve as your President for the past year. In my estimation we have had a 

successful year not because of me, but because of the team effort of your board. We added two new 

board members; B G Charles Ebner j oined us and stepped up to be our treasurer when MAJ Edgerly 

resigned and CPT Danny Staggs who recently joined the board. Your Secretary, LTC Don Wirth 

continues to keep us on track, COLA. Diaz has been my Vice President, has taken over the coordination 

for our annual luncheon and assisted with publication efforts. All the members of the board have worked 
hard to keep our organization viable and relevant. 

It has been a year of another transformation for the 63rd. In December the 63rd went from a Regional 
Readiness Command back to a Regional Sustainment Command but with a new mission. The 
headquarters has left Southern California and moved to Moffett Field north of San Jose. Those of you 
who were able to attend our annual luncheon are aware that our association assumed ownership of 63rd 
memorabilia dating back to the 63rd Infantry Division USAR and 63rd ARCOM era. We are in the 
process of inventorying, archiving and coordinating with the 63rd RSC full-time historian LTC Thomas 
Christianson in preparation for displays and storage in the new facility. 

Financial challenges have hit our organization as we are facing increased publication costs. We are 
working to be able to maintain the newsletters and annual report that you have all grown to expect. They 
may not look the same, but we will continue to publish them. 

Most of all, this organization is our connection to the 63rd commands and to those we served with 
wearing the Flaming Blade patch. It is our opportunity to maintain that connection so I hope you will all 
reach out to others who served with you and encourage them to join the 63rd Infantry Division 
Association, USAR. 

God Bless America, 

~c~~vv`. 

Beverly A. Houghton 
LTC, AUS, Ret 
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Officers of the Association 

2009 - 2010 

President -Lieutenant Colonel Beverly A. Houghton 

Vice President -Colonel Alfred M. Diaz 

Secretary -Lieutenant Colonel Donald L. Wirth 

Assistant Secretary -Sergeant Major Thomas Gorden, Jr. 

Treasurer - BG Charles K. Ebner 

Membership -Chief Warrant Officer 4 Layland A. Carson 

Members of the Soard of Governors 

Major General Jerry J. Josten 

Colonel Lydia Collins 

Lieutenant Colonel James T. Wright 

Command Sergeant Major Arnold Greenberg 

MSG Ulric L. Grigsby 

Captain Danny L. Staggs 

Counsel to the Board 

Brigadier General Robert D. Upp 
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1 / 1966-8/ 1966 
8/ 1966-5/ 1967 
1967-1968 
1968-1969 
1969-1970 
1970-1971 
1971-1972 
1972-1973 
1973-1974 
1974-1975 
1975-1977 
1977-1978 
1978-1979 
1979-1980 
1980 -1981 
1981-1982 
1982-1983 
1983-1985 
1985-1987 
1987-1988 
1988-1990 
1990-1991 
1991-1993 
1993-1993 
1993-1995 
1995-1998 
1998-1999 
1999-2001 
2001-2003 
2003-2004 
2004-2005 
2005-2006 
2006-2009 

Past Presidents 
Lieutenant Colonel Noel B. Pattinson~ 
Lieutenant Colonel Walter B . Kroener 
Captain William B . KuntzX 
Major Noah F. Modisett 
Lieutenant Colonel Noel B. Pattinson~ 
Lieutenant Colonel Jimmy S. Gozawa~ 
Major William T. Allen 
Colonel Charles J. McCleery ~ 
Colonel Arthur T. Vikander 
Lieutenant Colonel Durwood D. Hicks 
Colonel Tommy R. Gilliam, Jr. 
Major Howard T. Graber, Jr. 
Lieutenant Colonel Stanley T. Hoversten~` 
Colonel James B . Price, Jr. ~ 
Chief Warrant Officer 4 Ernst H. Andreas 
Lieutenant Colonel Harold F. Pellegrino 
Lieutenant Colonel Irving C. Myers 
Colonel Thomas V. Chandler~~ 
Colonel Charles J. McCleery~ 
Lieutenant Colonel William A. Hodges 
Colonel Albert K. Mendonca~ 
Lieutenant Colonel Donald L. Wirth 
Colonel Milton I .Bremer ~` 
Major Dale D. Hart 
Lieutenant Colonel James B . O' Dowd 
Sergeant Major Howard B. Eighmy` 
Lieutenant Colonel Earle D. Sweeney 
Sergeant Major Howard B . Eighmy ~ 
Lieutenant Colonel Robert H. Smith 
Lieutenant Colonel William A. Hodges 
Colonel David G. Ross 
Colonel Lydia Collins 
COL Alfred M. Diaz 

Members Emeritus of the Board of Governors 
Lieutenant Colonel Earle D. Sweeney 
Colonel Noel B. Pattinson* 
Colonel Thomas V. Chandler 
Lieutenant Colonel Irving C. Myers* 
Major Howard T. Graber, Jr. 
Lieutenant Colonel William T. Hodges 
Lieutenant Colonel Harold F. Pellegrino 
Colonel Albert L. Mendonca* 
Lieutenant Colonel Stanley Hoversten~` 
Lieutenant Colonel Fred E. Davidson 
Sergeant Major Howard B . Eighmy ~` 
Lieutenant Colonel Donald L. Wirth 

Lieutenant Colonel Robert H. Smith 
Colonel Charles J. McCleery~ 
Colonel James B . Price, Jr. ~` 
Colonel Tommy R. Gilliam 
Colonel Arthur T. Vikander 
Captain William J. Martin 
Sergeant Major Charles Cavenee~ 
Colonel Milton I. Bremer* 
Lieutenant Colonel James B . O' Dowd 
Chief Warrant Officer 4 George F. Murray 
Major Raymond H. Edgerly 

*Of Honored Memory 
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44th Annual Meeting 

The 44th Annual Meeting of the 63rd Infantry Division Association (US Army Reserve) was held on 18 
Apri12010 at the Crowne Plaza Hotel in Fullerton, California. Approximately fifty-nine (59) members and 
guests attended. President LTC Beverley A. Houghton, AUS-ret, called the meeting to order at noon. The 
meeting began with singing of the National Anthem by Miss Diana I. Diaz, the daughter of COL and Mrs. 
Alfred M. Diaz, AUS (ret). Association life member Chaplain COL Donald L. Forden, AUS (ret), led us in 
the invocation. A delicious and abundant buffet lunch was served, featuring roast beef and chicken with all 
the trimmings. 

LTC Bev Houghton introduced the special guests and the luncheon speakers, Major General Theodore 
W. Paulson, AUS (ret), a former Commanding General of the 63d Army Reserve Command (ARCOM) and 
LTC Thomas Christianson, Historian of the new 63d Regional Support Command (RSC) located at Moffett 
Field, California. 

Tom Christianson, who retired from the active Army as a Lieutenant Colonel, spoke eloquently about 
the history of the 63d Infantry Division during World War II. MG Paulson made an equally eloquent 
presentation regarding the history of the 63d Infantry Division (USAR), the 63d Army Reserve Command 
(ARCOM), the 63d Regional Support Command (RSC), and the 63d Regional Readiness Command (RRC). 

The third scheduled speaker, Major General Bruce A. Casella, USAR, was unable to attend due to 
airline flight delays. A few days before our Annual Meeting, MG Casella had been reassigned from his 
position as Commanding General of the 63d Regional Support Command, Moffett Field, CA, to the posi-
tion of Commanding General of the Army and Air Force Exchange Service (AAFES), Dallas, Texas, an 
extremely prestigious joint assignment. Mr. Christianson covered the most significant elements of MG 
Casella's intended presentation regarding the organization and mission of the new 63d Regional Support 
Command located at Moffett Field, CA. 

During the annual business meeting, a plaque was presented to Major General Jerry J. Josten, AUS 
(retired), for his contributions as publisher of this association's quarterly "The Blade" and its "Annual 
Report." As the owner of a printing business in Fullerton, for several years MG Josten has printed this 
association's publications at no cost for "The Blade" and at his cost for the "Annual Report." 

The business meeting included the nomination and election of new Association Board of Governors 
members for the term 2010-2012. Those re-elected to the two-year terms are COL Lydia Collins, LTC 
James T. Wright, LTC Donald L. Wirth, CW4 Layland A. Carson, CSM Arnold Greenberg, and SGM 
Thomas Gorden, Jr. Also elected to the Board of Governors for one year was CPT Danny L. Staggs, as a 
replacement for the remaining term of MAJ Raymond H. Edgerly (who resigned for health reasons). At its 
next meeting on 26 August 2010, the Board of Governors will elect the President, Vice President, Secretary, 
Assistant Secretary, and Treasurer of the association for the year 2010-2011. 

Later in the business meeting COL Michael A. Ewens, AUS (ret), moved that the association suspend 
publication of its "2010 Annual Report" and donate the money to the Family Support Program of the Los 
Angeles Chapter of the Association of the United States Army (AUSA). After a second and significant 
discussion, COL Alfred M. Diaz, AUS (ret), suggested a substitute motion that the association's "2010 
Annual Report" be published as usual, and that the association's Board of Governors consider a contribu-
tion to the Family Support Program of the Los Angeles Chapter of AUSA. The substitute motion was 
seconded by MG Theodore W. Paulson, discussed, and adopted. 
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COL Mike Ewens and COL Lydia Collins conducted the raffle of the door prizes. The meeting con-
cluded with a benediction given by Chaplain (COL) Donald L. Forden and adjournment by association 
President LTC Beverley A. Houghton. 
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Committee Reports 

Membership: This past year, we gained eight new life members, and had two renewals. If you are not yet 
a life member, please consider becoming one. The cost is only fifty dollars, and the secretary would love to 
send a life membership card. Three Years membership $25.00, we gained one new, three year member. If 
you want to join for a year the cost is $10.00. As always, the effort to find and enroll new members 
continues. There are many eligible candidates out there, and all present members are asked to submit 
names of potential members to the membership committee. 

CW4 Layland A. Carson, Chairman 

Treasurer: The monetary position of the Association is stable based upon the generous donations made to 
the Association and the successful Annual meeting. When I assumed the responsibilities of the Treasurer 
on 20 Aug 09 there were $6,197.46 in the Associationsbank account. As of 30 Apri12010, there is $8,194.09 
in our account. A known upcoming expense is the printing and publication of the Annual Report which in 
the past has been under written by MG Josten. The Board is working hard to control the cost of publishing 
the Report and maintaining a stable bank balance. The Board of Governors meets quarterly at their own 
expense, to carry out the business of the Association. A financial report is distributed and voted on at each 
Board Meeting. 

MAJ Raymond H. Edgerly, Treasurer 

Publications: We continue to publish The Blade on a quarterly basis. We try with the limited space 
available, to inform the membership of the passing of our members, of the activities of the board of gover-
nors, and to present information on critical issues, as well as news of general interest. All members are 
welcome to submit articles for publications as space permits. 

The Annual Report summarizes the past year's activities as well as providing the membership with a 
current roster of the members, recent photos and "Whooze Nuze" update on our member's doings and 
other interesting information. We maintain a mailing list of all active members and honorary members 
(250 individuals) and a U.S.Postal Service Bulk mail permit. 

The format of this and future publications is changing due to MG Jerry Josten retiring from the printing 
business. His generosity over the 15 years of providing with minimal cost To the Association printing and 
editing support of the Blade and the Annual Report cannot be replaced. We are now going out to commer-
cial printers and the funds to continue in the outstanding publishing format that MG Josten provided us are 
not available. Thank you MG Josten ! 

LTC Donald L. Wirth 

63rd Infantry Division Association, USAR Annual Report 2010 



2009-201 O National Interest Report 

Perhaps the most significant event of national interest was the adoption of the Affordable Care Act of 
2010. Only those who believe in Santa Claus, the Easter Bunny, the Great Pumpkin, and a goose that lays 
golden eggs, would believe the numbers that cost justified the program as "budget neutral" over the first ten 
years. Even the Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services (CMS), a component of the Department of 
Health and Human Services, issued a report in April 2010 stating that the provisions of the healthcare 
reform act will increase costs over the next ten years instead of reducing them. The Chief Actuary of CMS 
is responsible for providing accounting information and cost-projections to the Medicare Board of Trust-
ees. And a statement of actuarial opinion by the Chief Actuary must be included in the Board's annual 
reports on the status of the Medicare Trust Fund. 

Part of the "budget neutral" cost justification for the Affordable Care Act of 2010 was a 21%reduction 
in reimbursements to Medicare, Medicaid, and TRICARE providers that was supposed to occur in 2010 
under current law. Immediately after the adoption of the Affordable Care Act of 2010, legislation was 
introduced that would overturn the 21%reduction in reimbursements to medical providers and would even 
permit increases in future years. 

What will be the effects of the Affordable Care Act of 2010 on TRICARE, TRICARE for Life, and 
veterans' health care? It was claimed that there would be no effect. However, Rep. Ike Skelton (D-MO), 
Chairman of the House Armed Services Committee (HASC), who voted against the Affordable Care Act of 
2010, immediately introduced legislation to clarify the issue. The clarification bill introduced by Rep. 
Skelton was adopted. At last report a similar bill clarifying the effect on veterans' health benefits had been 
introduced. 

In other news, Congress adopted and the President signed the FY 2010 Defense Authorization and 
Appropriation Acts, and a Supplemental Appropriation Act to fund the wars in Iraq and Afghanistan. The 
FY 2010 Defense Appropriation Act increased defense spending as compared with the FY 2009 act. But 
overall defense spending (the Appropriation Act plus the Supplemental Appropriation) decreased. And the 
President's budget request for FY 2011 reduces again the Department of Defense budget. It appears pre-
dictable that the intent is to use decreases in defense spending as a bill payer to pay for other administration 
priorities. 

Recently the President and Chairman of the Joint Chiefs of Staff recommended the repeal of the "Don't 
Ask, Don't Tell" law that bars openly homosexual individuals from serving in the US armed forces. It was 
assumed that a bill to repeal "Don't Ask, Don't Tell" would be acted upon only after a study by the Depart-
ment of Defense, to determine the possible effects of repealing "Don't Ask, Don't Tell," that was to be 
completed by 1 December 2010. But it now appears that a back door proposal is in the works in which 
Congress would authorize the President, Secretary of Defense, and Chairman of the Joint Chiefs of Staff to 
repeal the "Don't Ask, Don't Tell" policy without further action by Congress. It appears that the back door 
proposal will pass easily through the House of Representatives, but will encounter problems in the Senate, 
where more conservative Democrats may join Republican opposition. 
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As a result of the wars in Iraq and Afghanistan, it became clear that the force structures of the US Army 
and Marine Corps were inadequate. Congress increased the force structure authorizations. Unless defense 
budgets are increased, the increased personnel and equipment costs resulting from increased force struc-
ture, will decrease the money available for other procurement, maintenance, and operations, to include the 
development and procurement of modernized systems and equipment. Our nation's national security pos-
ture will be weakened. We must remain vigilant and encourage adequate spending for national security. 

The civilians and top military brass who run the Pentagon are not our friends. As overall budgets for 
defense decrease, there will be future attempts to shift the cost of military health and retiree benefits to the 
beneficiaries. We must remain vigilant and support legislation such as that currently pending that will 
authorize only the Congress to approve increases in TRICARE enrollment fees, premiums, and deductibles. 

The opinions expressed in this report are those of the writer. 

COL Alfred M. Diaz, AUS (ret) 
National Issues Chairman 
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Contributions 

The Board of Governors gratefully acknowledges the following contributions to the Association, which 
were made between 20 April 2009 and 30 March 2010. 

The following members donated S50.o0 and above 
CW4 Raymond Ross 
COL Jan C. Mennig 
CW4 Patrick Cleary 
COL Wil Ebel 
B G Robert Upp 
MG B ob Lame 
COL Emmett Drennen 

David L. Hill 
Diana Kelly 
MAJ Raymond Edgerly 
CSM George Ischimura 
MG Ted Paulson 
COL Lydia Collins 
LTC Donald Wirth 
MSG Rick Grigsby 

COL Ben Colcol 

MG Michael Schweiger 
CSM Arnold Greenberg 
LTC Kenneth Lindley 

COL Paul Corriere 
COL Richard Garza 
MAJ George E Hutson 
LTC James Wright 
COL William Seaver 
SGM Thomas Gorden Jr. 

In Remembrance of COL Ralph D. Hill 
In Memory of SGM Howard Eighmy 
In Memory of SGM Howard Eighmy 
In Memory of Fallen Members of 63d Inf. Div 
In Memory of MG B erwyn Fragner 
In Memory of SGM Howard Eighmy 
In Memory of COL Earle Frade 
In Memory of SSGT U.L. Grigsby 

& PFC T.Y.Grigsby 

Sustaining Contributions 
(In order of receipt) 

In Memory of Fallen Comrades 

CWS Raymond Benson 
COL Tom Allen 
LTC James B O' Dowd 
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COL Michael Ewens, COL Lydia Collins next to 
pictures of the Moffett Armed Forces Reserve Center 
new headquarters, the 63d RSC will be one of the 
units located in the new building. 

. ~. 
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BG Chuck Ebner, LTC Donald Wirth checking in members 
for the 44th Annual Luncheon. 
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Our President LTC Bev Houghton welcoming our members 
to the Luncheon and introducing our guest speakers. 

~f 

t? 

LTC Bev Houghton presented a plaque of appreciation to 
MG Jerry Josten for his dedication and service to the 
organization 

LTC Bev Houghton presented a gift to our guest speakers: 
MG Ted Paulson, LTC Tom Christianson. 

President LTC Bev Houghton presented Lifetime 
memberships certificate to COL Susan Lee, CPT Danny 
Staggs, COL Jim Wisenbaker, CSM Robie Roberson 
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Members getting reacquainted and getting ready for lunch. 

SFC Steven Carson, Mrs. Maria Carson, 
CW4 Lee Carson 
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Mrs. Jan Allen, COL Tom Allen, COL Paul 
Seehusen, Mrs. Dee Seehusen, COL 
Russell Park, LTC Tom Christianson 
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Members listening to our guest speaker talk about the history of the 63rd Inf. Div. 

COL (CH) Don Forden, 
Mrs. Donna Kish-Forden 

r . .. ...x.c. 

Y. .T: 

COL Ben M. Colcol, COL Rick Garza, 
LTC Bob Karbel, COL Jim Wisenbaker 

63rd Infantry Division Association, USAR Annual Report 2010 



LTC Wesley Blasjo, Mrs. Pam Mitchell 

CPT Danny Staggs, Bert Roberson, CSM Robie Roberson, 
BG Chuck Ebner, CW4 Raymond Ross 

LTC Earle Sweeney, LTC James Wright, Tami Daricek 

Mrs. Rae Ann Wirth, LTC Donald Wirth 
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RAFFLE WINNERS: 
LTC Milton Houghton, LTC Beverley Houghton 
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COL Lydia Collins, Mrs. Jeanene Grigsby 
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Special Raffle Basket donated by Pam Mitchell, in memory of her late husband, LTC Don Mitchell. 
Winner SGM Thomas Gorden Jr. 
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Raffle Winners 
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MG Michael Schweiger 

CPT Danny Staggs 

LTC Donald Wirth 

LTC Earle Sweeney 
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More Raffle Winners 
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Mrs. Sheila Schweiger 

BG Mark MacCarley 

COL Susan Lee 
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More Raffle Winners 

Mrs. Ernestine McDonald 
(widow of FSG Herman McDonald) 

~. ~. ~.. 

~~ 

CW4 Raymond Ross 

SFC Steven Carson 

SGM Sherry Eason 
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Whooze Nuze 

MG Ted Paulson, the 63d Infantry Division 
historian stated that since our last reunion, the 
Paulson's have been for the most part staying 
around home. 

Pat received during the year a pacemaker to 
solve a heart problem. This has been very successful 
and she is fine. Family genealogy still continues to 
be a maj or interest of Pat's and she spends 
considerable time on research. 

Ted spent his second year as President of the 
Friends of the Palos Verdes Library District 
involved in major fund raising activities and 
expansion of the organization. He is still involved 
with his hobby of collecting military memorabilia 
and various retired military activities. If any 
members have any type of military memorabilia 
they would consider disposing to a historical 
collection, please let me know. 

Our highlight of the year was taking a trip, with 
MG and Mrs. Lame, to Ireland and Scotland in 
October. It was a great trip with good weather and 
we spent 16 days visiting all the key sites in Ireland, 

North Ireland and Scotland. A wonderful time 
was had by all. MG Scott and Mrs. Scott were 
scheduled to join us but had to cancel due to the 
arrival of their first grandchild (a girl). Since we 
missed being with John and Mary Alyce Scott in 
October we spent a week with them at their home 
in Florida this March. 

Our family is all in good health and we are 
enjoying life. Our very best to all and looking 
forward to the 2010 reunion. 

LTC Donald Wirth Last 63d assignment, CDR, 
CO B, 163rd Signal Battalion. Don said that Rae 
Ann and I traveled north in May to visit my brother 
and family in Placerville, CA. and my grandson in 
Rocklin, CA. We traveled further north to two 
weeks of round dancing in McCloud, CA. and then 
came home. We took up square dancing again after 
a ten year break. I remained active as an instructor 
with our local computer club and enjoyed the many 
club and many other activities at our club houses at 
Ocean Hills Country Club. We left for our annual 
trip to Mesa, AZ. At the end of October for our 

Round Dancing activity. On 24 November we flew 
to Melbourne, Australia where we spent two days 
sightseeing. We rented a car and went sightseeing 
from Melbourne to Adelade on the Great Ocean 
Highway. We spent a week near Adelade sightseeing 
the nearby area and wine tasting. Then flew to 
Brisbane and visited the Great Barrier Reef and the 
rainforest near Port Douglas. We finished our 
Australian adventure with two days in Brisbane. 
We got back to Mesa on 10 December 2009. 

We went back to round and square dancing 14 
hours a week. We returned to Oceanside, CA. on 
29 March 2010.One of my major accomplishments 
this year is losing 65 pounds per my doctor's advice. 

Rae Ann and I continue to be active in our 
churches in Tempe, AZ. And Vista, CA. where we 
sing in choir at both churches. I continue to be active 
in the 63rd Infantry Division Association, USAR as 
a Secretary and member of the board of Governors, 
Webmaster for our website, 
WWW.63rdinfdivusar.com, and editor of our 
quarterly newsletter, the Blade. 

I wish that more of the Association members 
would come to our Annual Brunch Meeting, 
because it would be nice to see them again. Too 
often, we meet at someone's Memorial service. 

MG Robert A. Lame Last 63rd assignment CG 
63rd Regional Readiness Command. General Lane 
said that here is my story. We returned to Mesquite, 
NV. After last years annual meeting. After an RV 
trip to Colorado and attending my 50th reunion at 
the Colorado school of mines in early May, we 
returned to Pine Mountain Club CA, to enjoy some 
cooler weather. Managed to get a camping trip with 
friends at Lake Cachomy in before flying to Florida 
to attend MG Scott's ordination as a deacon in the 
Catholic Church in early June. September saw us 
take off in the R/V for Montana and a week with 
Elderhostel painting a train depot and replacing 
boardwalks in Virginia City. 

We toured Ireland and Scotland in the fall with 
MG and Mrs. Ted Paulson and lucked out with great 
weather. Returned to Mesquite in October and have 
been busy with a lot of guests since then. I've been 
playing pinochle with a group over here. One of 
the guys got carried away with the thought that since 
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there is a world series of poker, why not one for 
pinochle? Anyway I got volunteered to help, so will 
miss this years annual meeting. Look forward to 
seeing all in 201 1. 

COL W.T. ALLEN Last 63rd assignment Asst G-
1. COL Allen stated that, my scariest experience 
was my first jump. However for this past year it 
was a fairly calm one. One dog died and another 
adopted us. We spent a week in Hawaii, visit 
relatives in the Midwest and east coast and enjoyed 
grandchildren. Jan continues as president of her 
local genealogist organization and on the board of 
the international along with serving on the world 
wide committee concerned with record preservation 
and access for genealogical purposes. As for me I 
continue as president of the local Friends of the 
Library running a used book store that was named 
by the L.A. Weekly as the "Best Literary Find in 
L.A. and Ventura County" as we raise money to off 
set the cut back in tax dollars available. 

BG Robert D. Upp Last 63rd assignment, Staff 
Judge Advocate. General Upp stated that what he 
did after the 63rd Infantry Division USAR was 
deactivated. I left just before that happen and was 
on a sabbatical year long trip around the world. 
When I got back I checked with the new 63rd 

ARCOM, but there was no vacancy. I read a notice 
that some group was putting on a seminar on 
training evaluation at Fort MacArthur, so it sounded 
like something to do. I had applied to the Army 
Judge Advocate General for the Mob Des position 
as Chief of Foreign Law, but got no return. Aphone 
call to their office, asking if they needed an 
evaluator for training, brought a lucky and welcome 
response. 

They were searching for one at that time. So I 
got ordered to Fort Carson, Colorado where all of 
the JAGC reservists and many of their regularArmy 
officers would be training. 

While there, I met two Colonels who later 
became lifetime friends. 

One was Curley Hultman, who was a Reserve 
and had just been Attorney General of the state of 
Iowa. The other was Ken Crawford, a regular, who 
had j ust returned from the j ob as head JAG in Korea, 

and was hoping to be promoted to BG After the 
Fort Carson tour, I returned to LAX, and at the 
airport noticed COL Crawford waiting for his bag. 
I went up to him and reintroduced myself. In our 
conversation, he said that he had not been selected 
for promotion, but that they were sending him to 
Honolulu as the Army's representative at the 
American Bar Association Convention there, and 
would later be told of his next assignment. He also 
planned to stay over a few days in Hollywood before 
leaving. After more talk, I invited him to stay with 
Jane and I, and he accepted. I also agreed to pick 
him up when he returned to California. 

While he was in Hawaii, the Army Judge 
Advocate General notified me that I had been 
assigned as their Chief of Foreign Law. When I 
picked Ken up, I gave him the good news. He was 
not impressed. He told me that he had just been 
appointed to be the new Commander of the Jag 
SCHOOLAT THE University of Virginia, and that 
he had selected me for the Mob Des post as his 
Assistant. So I cancelled the other job and took the 
one at Charlottesville. 

From that position, I was later picked to top all 
of the Reserve Judge Advocate Officers, assigned 
as Assistant to the Judge Advocate General, and 
promoted to B G 

MAJ George E. Hutson stated that he is still 
working for Filtration Engineering Company 
inChamplin, MN. 

MAJ Hutson also stated that he would not be 
able to make the 2010 annual meeting, but he sent 
$50.00 for the $50.00 club to help keep the 63rd

association going. 

COL Russell E Park 
Army Reserve Ambassador for California. COL 
Park stated that he is very busy in Employer Support 
& Freedom Team Salute. Represent the Secretary 
of Army Chief of Staff of the Army &the Chief of 
Staff of the Army Reserve. 

On January 10 h̀ I attended the groundbreaking 
for the new $90M Army Reserve Headquarter 
complex at Moffett Field, CA. This HQ is the local 
support for me in my Army Reserve Ambassador 
activities. We visited friends and family in San 
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Francisco area, toured the new museum in Golden 
Gate Park. 

In anticipation of upcoming knee surgery for 
Judy and Russ, we took a three week cruise in the 
Caribbean. 

Judy kicked off the surgery schedule with some 
finger straightening on her left hand. In April I 
attended the annual Ambassador meeting in Kansas 
City and got to visit the area. 

On July 20`" I had a total right knee replacement 
at Naval Medical Center San Diego (Balboa). The 
doctor was quite taken on how fast I was up and 
walking and finished rehab in j ust a few weeks. 

In October Judy had her right knee repaired and 
partially replaced, doing well. In between local stuff 
we got to Las Vegas for a week. Washington, DC., 
29 Palms and Ft Irwin to support our military at 
various activities. 

For a week in December we went back to 
Moffett and we visited old friends and family during 
an Army Reserve Conference and dining out at the 
NASA Ames Conference Center. NASA set up a 
six hour tour, with lunch for us while we toured all 
the great stuff they have there. Stood inside all the 
great wind tunnels, yes the world's largest also, 
toured the space projects and the B747-400 flight 
simulator. Yes on Christmas card. And did the 
Museum for Moffett and the famous Navy Dirigible 
Hanger one. Heidi and Jim are doing fine, very busy. 
Worked a week in Hawaii last month with our great 
cousins at their timeshare. Jenny and Keith are both 
fully employed and have full schedule. They took 
a break and took a great trip across Spain with their 
favorite tour company. Brad is with us, doing fine 
looking forward to hearing from all of you. Our 
love and prayers. 

SGM Thomas Gorden, I am completely retired, 
but I am still doing volunteer work with the 
Employer Support of the Guard and Reserve 
(ESGR) as an Ombudsman. Thanks to all for 
selecting me to continue being your assistant 
secretary. 

We again thank every one for your input into our Whoo,ze Nu.ze. You are important to us. If you 
didn't have a message this year, we are looking for your message next year. 
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membership 20 I U 

LTC Fred W. Aberle 
Ms Joyce C. Ahlgren, 
Mr Bill Ahlvers (5), 
COL William T. Allen, 
COL Andrew D. Amerson, 
CPT Jonpatrick S. Anderson, 
Mrs Debra A. Anton, 
SFC Sarah A. Aughton, 
Mrs Robert J. Barber, 
CW3 John J. Baribault, 
CPT Edward H. Barr, 
CW4 Haskell R. Beck, 
MSG Thomas R Beckert, 
CW5 Raymond C. Benson, 
COL Wilbert L. Berg, 
MG Stephen C. Bissett, 
LTC Wesley D. Blasjo, 
COL John M. Bodley, 
Mrs Milton I. Bremer, 
COL Floyd M. Brennen, 
COL Richard E. Brewster, 
LTC Earl R. Brooks (2) , 
CPT Ulysses G. Brown, 
MAJ Edward Bundick (5), 
SFC Robert A. Campbell, 
COL Jess Carranze Jr., 
CW4 Layland A. Carson, 
SFC Steven L. Carson, 
CW4 Mary F. Carter, 
MG Bruce Casella, 
Mr Stephen Cavenee, 
CW4 Farrell J. Chiles, 
LTC Charles H. Clark III, 
LTC Ira Clary, 
CW4 Patrick J. Cleary, 
Mr Fred Clinton (5), 
COL Lydia Collins, 
COL Carl Conley Jr. 
COL I rma H Cooper, 
COL Michael A. Cornwell, 
COL Paul L. Corriere (2), 
Mrs John J. Coveney, 
COL Roger W. Cresswell (2), 
MG John T. Crowe, 
Ms Tami Darick, 
MSG Francis David, 
LTC Fred E. Davidson, 
COL Alfred M. Diaz (5), 

15615 29th D r S E 
P.O. Box 3073, 
162 Highland Vista Ln, 
6052 Hacker Ln, 
P.O. Box 554, 
P.O. Box 132145, 
1310 Gonrales Road, 
6172 Fernwood Dr., 
2592 W. 235th Street, 
7777 Hauck Street, 
P.O. Box 1194, 
3174 Lindacita Lane, 
P.O. Box 5904, 
3083 Cardamon St., 
13532 Mineola Street 
23312 Castlerocke, 
14130 Descanso Dr., 
1384 Fitch Wy, 
4922 Fulton Ave., 
13206 Wimberly Sq #175, 
4318 Jacaranda Ave, 
2721 W. Willow Street, 
3852 Cloverdale Ave, 
7909 Emerald DR. SW, 
5695 Los Palos Circle, 
19731 Waterbury Ln, 
28535 Jenny Ln, 
28535 Jenny Ln, 
P.O. Box 1906, 
12427 Renwick Drive, 
1891 N. Lincoln Street, 
24 Oak CI iff Drive, 
P.O. Box 42228, 
2334 Sunny Point St, 
2227 W Farlington St, 
102 South Jenkins St., 
10424 Faywood St, 
4067 Via Encinas, 
2329 N Cornet Court, 
One South Orange Grove Blvd #2 
627 Walder Trail, 
4603 Park Afedfa, 
16448 Boulder Dr, 
3939 W School Ave, 
754A E. 3rd Street, 
2025 San Marino Ave, 
71 Quail LN, 
1254 Camino Del Sur, 

M i I I Creek, WA 98012-4862 
Wrightwood, CA, 92397-
Roseb u rg, O R, 97470-8979 
Agoura Hills, CA, 91301-1410 
Big Bear Lake, CA, 92315-0554 
Dallas, TX, 75313-2145 
Simi Val I ey, CA, 93063-
Huntington Beach,CA 92648-5574 
Torrrance, CA, 90505-4225 
Las Vagas, NV, 89139-
Napomo, CA, 93444-1194 
Anaheim, CA, 92804-
La Q u i nta, CA, 92248-
Rialto, CA, 92376-7245 
Arletra, CA, 91331-5736 
Mission Viejo, CA, 92692-
Lake Mathews, CA, 92570-9470 
Sacramento, CA, 95864-3031 
Sherman Oaks, CA, 91423-2005 
San Diego, CA, 92128-4062 
Burbank, CA, 91505-3304 
Burbank, CA, 91505-4544 
Los Angeles, CA, 90008-1104 
Tacoma, WA, 98498-
Buena Park, CA, 90620-2745 
Huntington Beach, CA 92646-3542 
Menifee, CA, 92584-9237 
Menifee, CA, 92584-9237 
Vancouver, WA, 98668-1906 
Rancho Cucamonga, CA, 91739-
Orange, CA, 92865-
Pomona, CA, 91766-4857 
Portland, OR, 97242-0228 
Thousand Oaks, CA, 91362-1143 
W. Covina, CA, 91790-5606 
Alexandria, VA, 22304-
Bellflower, CA, 90706-3309 
Cypress, CA, 90630-3431 
Covina, CA, 91724-
Pasadena, CA, 91105-
San Antonio, TX, 78258-7741 
Calabasas, CA, 91302-1708 
Fountain H i I I s, AZ, 85268-1522 
Visalia, CA, 93291-
Beaumont, CA, 92223-
San Marino, CA, 91108-1138 
Martinez,CA, 94554 
San Dimas, CA, 91773-4404 
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COL Larry V. Diehm, 
LTC Edward D. Doughty, 
COL Emmett Drennen, 
BG James W. Dunham, 
LTC George L. Dutton, 
SGM Sherry L. Eason, 
COL Wilfred L. Ebel, 
BG Charles K Ebner, 
MAJ Raymond H. Edgerly, 
Mrs Caroline Elder, 
CPT Arthur Esterbrook, 
COL Charles Estermyer, 
COL Michel A. Ewens, 
SGT Darlyn Farrell, 
Mrs Jack Finicum, 
COL Albert T. Finnerty, 
Mrs John W. Flory, 
COL Hayward Fong, 
COL Donald L. Forden, 
LTC Osborn N. Foster, 
Mrs Earle H. Frady, 
CSM Earl Franklin, 
CSM Tony R. Franklin, 
SFC Katherine Fuller, 
CPT Carl A Garnett, II, 
COL Richard A. Garza, 
COL Abram F. Goldman, 
COL Chung C. Gong, 
CSM Thomas Gorden, Jr., 
Mrs Ray Gorman, 
MSG Robert F. Graf, 
Mrs Artis C. Grant, 
CSM Arnold Greenberg, 
BG Gerald D. Griffin , 
MSG Ulric L. Grigsby Jr. , 
CW4 John Hacker, 
CW4 Joseph L. Hamilton, 
COL Joseph A. Haroun, 
MSG Frank J Harrison III, 
MAJ James R. Helms, 
BG David C. Henley, 
MSG Jim Hensley, 
CPT George R. Hernandez, 
LTC Durwood D. Hicks, 
Mr David Hill, 
Mrs Betty J. Hippert, 
MRS William J. Hixson, 
LTC Wayne G. Ho , 
LTC William A. Hodges, 
Mrs Joanne Hodges (2), 
Mrs Sydney J. Hoenig (2), 

23582 Los G randes, 
5990 Wilhoff Lane, 
6449 Woodlake Ave, 
4800 Stafford Drive, 
9548 La Canada Way, 
5947 California Ave„ 
901 17th St N W, 
619 Jasmine Ave, 
3475 N Sundown Lane, 
3002 Hopeton Rd, 
22901 Enaudia Way, 
9732 Sun Dial Dr, 
4008 Dean Drive, 
607 Electric Avenue, 
1842 Adonis Ave, 
1854 S Silver Hawk Dr, 
1491 Rambla Brisa, 
201 N Catalina St, 
27001 Crews H i I I D r, 
1536 Orange Grove Ave, 
350 Calloway Drive Unit 349, 
924 Frandale Ave, 
2287 E. Burnside Street, 
7738 2nd Street, 
Via Gardasana 382/2, 
14201 Galy Street, 
71 Camino Arroyo North, 
P.O. Box 397, 
500 E. Calaveras Street, 
15035 Sandy Ridge Rd., 
16807 Lassen Street, 
4334 Victoria Park PI., 
P.O. Box 712234, 
123 Forest Avenue, 
21443 Bramble Way, 
632 36i h Street, 
4934 Steinke D r, 
P.O. Box 3402, 
2143 W 76th St, 
2220 Sewanee Lane, 
2662 Circle Dr, 
P.O. Box 128, 
7607 Waterbury P L, 
3306 Via Carriza, Unit P, 
1931 Power, Street, 
146 Lehman Drive, 
1167 Roxbury D r. Apt 108, 
92-117 Panana St Apt 407, 
11730 E. Whittier BI, Sp 68, 
9229 Nohles Drive, 
653 Glen Oaks Rd, 

Laguna Beach, CA, 92656-1120 
Roseville, CA, 95746-9003 
Canoga Park, CA, 91307-3417 
Colleyville, TX, 76034-4207 
Sunland, CA, 91040-1609 
Long Beach, CA, 90805-3522 
Washington, DC, 20006-2503 
Corona Del Mar, CA, 92625-
Oceanside, CA, 92056-4710 
La Crescenta, CA, 91 21 4-1 324 
West H i I Is, CA, 91307-2207 
Los Vegas, NV, 89134-7843 
Ventura, CA, 93002-3737 
Alhambra, CA, 91801-1224 
Henderson, NV, 89104-5216 
Diamond Bar, CA, 91765-2851 
San Marcos, CA, 92069-3436 
Los Angeles, CA, 90004-4603 
Sun City, CA, 92586-3109 
Los Angeles, CA, 90046-2618 
Bakersfield, CA, 93312-2974 
Valinda, CA, 91744-3204 
Simi Valley, CA, 93065-2302 
Downey, CA, 90241-3762 
Malcesine, Italy, 
Tustin, CA, 92780-
Palm Desert, CA, 92260-
Five Points, CA, 93624-0397 
Altadena, CA, 91001-2220 
Elizabeth Lake, CA, 93532-1310 
Sepulveda, CA, 91343-1004 
Los Angeles, CA, 90019-4211 
Los Angeles, CA, 90071-7234 
Pacific Grove, CA, 93950-
Saugus, CA, 91350-2605 
San Bernardino, CA, 92405-2004 
Kingsman, AZ, 86409-
Seal Beach, CA, 90740-3402 
Los Angeles, CA, 90047-
A rcad i a, CA, 91007-5161 
Newport Beach, CA, 92663-
Ventura, CA, 93002-0128 
Rancho Cucamonga,CA 91730 
Laguna H i I I s, CA, 92653-3063 
Hermosa Beach, CA, 90254-2015 
Carlisle, PA, 17013-8563 
Los Angeles, CA, 90035-
Kapolei, HI, 96707-3729 
Whittier, CA, 90601-3950 
Shadow Hills, CA, 91040-1702 
Thousand Oaks, CA, 91360-5933 
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SSG George J. Hofstetter, 
LTC Beverley A. Houghton 
LTC Milton D. Houghton, 
Mrs Stanley T. Hoversten, 
COL James R. Hoy, 
Mrs Jean Huntley, 
MAJ George E. Hutson, 
SGM Jere P Hyde, 
SGM George Ichimura, 
CSM William E. Jacobi, 
CW4 Duane R. Johnson, 
Mrs David L. Johnson, 
SGM Victor P. Johnson, 
COL Thomas Jones, 
LTC Flo J. Jones, 
LTC Paul R. Jones, 
MG Jerry J. Josten, 
LTC Robert Karbel, 
COL Richard H. Keagy, 
CW4 James B. Keeling, 
LTC Maurice D. Keller, 
Ms Diana Kelly, 
MAJ Jesse 0. Kendrick, 
COL Roger A. Kessler, 
Mrs Grace Kidwel I, 
Mrs Robert D.. Kleist (2), 
MG Rodney Kobayashi, 
Mrs Wiliam E. Kuntzs (2), 
T/Sgt Harold K. LaCosse, 
CSM Orley E. Laird (2), 
MG Robert A. Lame, 
MAJ George W. LaPold, 
LTC Joe B Leaverton (2), 
COL Hayward P. LeCrone, 
COL Susan G. Lee , 
COL Daniel A. Lenhart, 
COL Homer B. Lind, 
COL Gregory F. Linden, 
LTC Kenneth R. Lindley, 
Mrs Harry F. Lindroth, 
Ms Lydia H. Liszka, 
Mrs George Lundgren (2), 
LTC Henry R. Maar Jr., 
BG Mark MacCarley, 
COL William E. Mannatt , 
COL William Marshall, 
COL Samuel A. Martinez, 
SFC Arturo A Martinez, 
CW2 Brian A. F. Masser, 
CW2 Loren K. McCloskey, 
Mrs Ernestine McDonald, 

(s), 

12609 Eastbrook Ave, 
11307 Martha Ann Dr, 
11307 Martha Ann Dr, 
21062 George Brown Ave., 
5006 Lake Forest Drive, 
13836 Faust Avenue, 
2653 Plymouth Road, 
13618 C revue St, 
394 E. Merced Place, 
750 E Stillwater Ave SPC 58, 
16503 Arrowhead Dr, 
10517 Mary Ave., 
6600 River Parkway, Apt 329, 
1380 S Anaheim Blvd., 
8531 N 30th Drive, 
8531 N 30th Drive, 
23642 Decorah Road, 
16660 Gledhill St, 
550 Loring Ave, 
4321 Prince St, 
3139 Dianora Drive, 
6685 FM 645, 
937 W. 244th Street, 
28 Vista Firenze, 
10988 Cold Harbor Drive, 
8991 Palos Verde Dr., 
2304 223rd Court NE, 
29 Manor Drive, 
407 N Wal ke r St. P.O. Box 86, 
10766 Samoa Avenue, 
P.O. Box 6742, 
3993 Gentlebrook Ln Unit 12, 
2805 Northfield Avenue, 
1810 N Broadway, 
3119 N Pinewood St., 
4700 E. 4Th St., 
14707 Pam my Way, 
2644 Vacouver Street, 
232 South Ridge Drive, 
231 Tamarack PI., 
449 Wyndermere Circle, 
23916 33rd D r. S E, 
3258 Grafton Street, 
2926 E. Chevy Chase Drive, 
3631 Mountain View Court, 
1921 Liliano PI, 
2517 S. Townsend Street, 
2341 Denton Avenue, 
10646 Samoa Avenue, 
1223 Cindy Lane, 
2627 South Calaveras Place, 

Downey, CA, 90242-
Los Alamitos, CA, 90720-
Los Alamitos, CA, 90720-
Riverside, CA, 92518-
Papillion, N E, 68133-4746 
Bellflower, CA, 90706-2622 
Minnetonka,MN, 55305-2361 
Van Nuys, CA, 91405-4235 
West Covina, CA, 91790-5026 
Fallon, NV, 89406-4091 
Leander, TX, 73641-8504 
Los Angeles, CA, 90002-3546 
Wauwatosa, WI, 53213-4522 
Anaheim, CA, 92805-
Phoenix, AZ, 85051-3903 
Phoenix, AZ, 85051-3903 
Diamond Bar, CA, 91765-1311 
North Hills, CA, 91343-2706 
Los Angeles, CA, 90024-2524 
Bakersfield, CA, 93301-5908 
R'ncho Palos Verde, CA, 90275 
Palestine, TX, 75803-
Harbor City, CA, 90710-1802 
Laguna H i I I s, CA, 92653-
Alta Loma, CA, 91737-7816 
Orlando, FL, 32825-8081 
Sammamish, WA, 98074-
Rebhoboth Beach, DE, 19971-
Morocco, I N, 47963-
Tujunga, CA, 91042-1464 
Pine Mountain, CA, 93222-
Bellingham, WA, 98226-7185 
Kingman, AZ, 86401-1921 
Santa Anna, CA, 92706-
Orange, CA., 92865 
Long Beach, CA, 90814-
Grass Valley, CA, 95949-6524 
Carlsbad, CA, 92010-
Fal I brook, CA, 92028-1624 
Blairsden, CA, 96103-9741 
Wheaton, I L, 60187-
Bothell, WA, 98021-8935 
Simi Val I ey, CA, 93063-
Glendale, CA, 91206-1908 
Longmont, CO, 80503-2133 
Sierra M ad re, CA, 91024-1534 
Santa Ana, CA, 92704-5528 
Rosemead, CA, 91779-3117 
Tujunga, CA, 91042-1521 
Cleburne, TX, 76031-6634 
Ontario, CA, 91761-7004 
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BG Ronald V. McDougall, 
COL John M. McKinney, 
MAJ Dale R. McTavish (2), 
LTC Roy D. Means (2), 
Mrs Albert L. Mendonca, 
SGM Bori Meneghelli, 
COL Jan C. Mennig, 
COL Michael A. Meyers , 
COL Dwayne E. Mickelson, 
COL John H. Milor, 
Mrs Donald F. Mitchell, 
MG Paul Mock, 
COL Noah F. Modisett, 
Mrs Robert W. Monro, 
COL William J.M. Monsanto, 
COL Terry B. Morgan, 
MAJ Albert W. Morris, 
CPT Frank Mulligan, 
Mrs Rosemary Murray, 
SSG Robert Myers, 
LTC James B. O'Dowd, 
MSG Oscar Cantu Ojeda 
LTC Paul S. Olson, 
SSG Amy M. Ou, 
Mrs Mal Packer (2), 
Mrs Russell Paris, 
COL Russell E. Park, 
COL Keith 0. Parkin, 
Mrs Noel B. Pattinson, 
MG Theodore W. Paulson (5), 
COL John E. Paulus, 
Mrs Ruth Pellegrin, 
BG James H. Phillips, 
Mr Nathaniel H. Pickett (5), 
Mrs Bill F. Pierce, 
COL James R. Pitcher, 
Mrs Frank I. Prince, 
LTC Ronald Dean Rallis Sr, 
COL Albert J. Rasch Jr., 
CW4 Jesse L. Raymond, 
Joseph G. Rebman Family, 
LTC Robert L. Redford, 
COL Robert H. Reynolds, 
CSM Robert N. Roberson 
LTC Ken Robinson, 
COL Maureen Robles, 
SGM James E. Rochelle, 
MSG Roberto R Roman, 
LTC G. A. Romandy, 
SGM Larry Romero, 
COL Charles H. Rosenthal, 

32104 Chagall CT, 
3130 Peck Ave Unit #8, 
2791 Stevens Drive, 
4409 Lime Avenue, 
R R 1 Box 71-9A, 
4943 Stern Ave, 
P.O. Box 1205, 
1100 Brookline Rd. Apt. #222E, 
2805 Miguel Street, 
42161 Sutters Mill Rd, 
5853 Compass Dr., 
5506 Malachite, 
1700 Cumbre Drive, 
28 Circle E, 
13602 Ye I I owsto n e Drive, 
4372 Green Ave # 12, 
1025 Cynthia Avenue, 
3014 Triunfo Canyon Rd, 
863 Navajo Drive, 
8707 Albury St, 
30213 Corte Cantania, 
1320 Ardilla Ave, 
18649 Tulsa Street, 
11934 Algardi Street, 
1061 Egglestone Dr., 
15561 Eden St., 
30 Catspaw Cape, 
24962 Calle Aragon, Apt B. 103, 
21225 Twining Ave., 
5248 Valley View Road, 
113 Wilderness Rd., 
8170 Ridgetop Court, 
1485 West Point, 
1410 Sage Dr., 
20602 Pebble Lane, 
1220 Johnson Dr, Spc 68, 
430 Elizabeth Ave., 
3301 Harrell Rd, 
2716 Canary Dr, 
7709 Primrose D r. N W, 
22708 Ladeene Ave., 
179 Deerfield Drive, 
2117 Northview Drive, 
9236 Lake Country Dr., 
4594 Lisann Street, 
701 Catalina Street, 
858 E. 104th Street, 
1586 E. Howard St., 
1790 N. Warbler Place, 
3125 Saint Thomas Way, 
814 Amherst Avenue #203, 

Westminster, CA, 92596-
San Pedro, CA, 90731-
Au b u rn , CA, 95603-9648 
Long Beach, CA, 90807-2816 
St Peters, IL, 62880-
Sherman Oaks, CA, 91423-1925 
Mariposa, CA, 95338-1205 
Seal Beach, CA, 90740 
Riverside, CA, 92506-4120 
Palm Desert, CA, 92260-2272 
Los An g e I es, CA, 90045-1703 
Alta Loma, CA, 91737-
San Pedro, CA, 90732-4222 
Orange, TX, 77630-4652 
Santa Ana, CA, 92705-2658 
Los Alamitos, CA, 90720-3578 
Pasadena, CA, 91107-1904 
Agoura Hills, CA, 91301-3430 
Riverside, CA, 92507-6049 
Bakersfield, CA, 93313-
Temecula, CA, 92391-1910 
La Puente,CA, 91746-1126 
Northridge, CA, 91326-2715 
Norwalk, CA, 90650 
Castle Rock, CO, 80104-9637 
Westminster, CA, 92683-6827 
Coronado, CA, 92118-3234 
Laguna Woods, CA, 92637-
Riverside, CA, 92518-2809 
Rancho Palos Verdes, CA, 90275 
Hampton, VA, 23669-1433 
Fair Oaks, CA, 95628-5103 
Wenatchee, WA, 98801-
Barstow, CA, 92311-
Huntington Beach,CA 92646-6043 
Ventura, CA, 93003-0649 
Rockingham, NC, 28379-
Fullerton, CA, 92835-1647 
Costa Mesa, CA, 92626-4748 
Albuquerque, NM, 87120-5216 
Torrrance, CA, 90505-3441 
Jonesboro, GA, 30238-
Wal n ut, CA, 91789-2023 
Santee,CA, 92071-2139 
San Diego, CA, 92117-2439 
Santa Ana, CA, 92706-3043 
Los Angeles, CA, 90002-3253 
Pasadena, CA, 91104-2636 
Orange, CA, 92867-8416 
Bakersfield, CA, 93306-4563 
Los Angeles, CA, 90049-5249 
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CW4 Raymond E. Ross, 
COL David Ross (2), 
COL James Rowe, 
CSM William R. Sanders, 
Mrs Theodore E. Sazzmann, 
COL Mark Scatolini, 
COL Michael H. Schirm, 
CSM Leo Marty Schlocker, 
SSG Irvin Schlocker, 
LTC Lawrence J. Schoenfeld, 
MG Michael J. Schweiger, 
MG John L. Scott, 
Mr Bill Scott, 
COL William R. Seaver, 
COL Paul G. Seehusen, 
LTC William B Sellen, 
Mrs Albert W. Seymour, 
BG Darel R. Sievers, 
LTC Earl Sinks, Jr., 
COL Harry V. Sirk, 
Mr James R Smirl, 
LTC Robert Smith, 
MAJ Hamilton C. Smyth, 
ADM Bennett S. Sparks, 
CO L Te rry L. Stacy, 
CPT Danny L. Staggs, 
Mrs Roland L. Stewart, Jr., 
LTC Robert H. Stratman, 
Laurence J. Stuppy Family, 
Mrs Lois Sutton (2) , 
COL Dale Swanson (6), 
COL Dale Swanson (7), 
Mrs Linda Swavely, 
LTC Earle D. Sweeney, 
MAJ John N. Tappe, 
Mrs Cheryl Birchfiel Tolbert, 
Mrs John D. Tolin, 
BG Robert D. Upp, 
MS Joan Valle, 
MS Clare Marie Valle , 
COL H. Peter Velasco, 
COL Arthur T. Vikander, 
Mrs Gordon H. Wallace, 
COL William J Ward, 
LTC Jack Wear, 
MAJ Christopher E. West, 
COL Minor K. White, 
LTC Paul W. Wims, 
LTC Donald L. Wirth (6), 
LTC Donald L. Wirth (7), 
COL James D. Wisenbaker, 

1254 Stonehenge Drive, 
4610 Cross Ridge Ln, 
10102 Ludwig Street, 
47550 East 180TH Street Rd, 
14627 Huston St., 
4575 E Big Sky Lane, 
5711 Reseda Blvd # 102, 
27000 Crews H i I I Drive, 
2870 W 235th St Apt 8, 
224 5Th Street, 
11647 Canvasback Circle, 
8286 Covewood Lane, 
407 S. Walnut St., 
63 La Crescenta Drive, 
10667 Cranks Road, 
3557 Cape San Blas Rd, 
44600 Monterey Ave. Apt 119B, 
733 Calle Punta, 
P.O. Box 354, 
467 S. Catalina Ave., 
P.O. Box 880, 
929 Carlos Place, 
23259 Maple Street, 
573 Pistachio PI, 
9749 Ashworth Drive, 
83 N Sunnyside Ave, 
709 Jersey St., 
28128 Pacific Cst Hwy #100, 
637 N.Wilcox Ave Unit 1 B, 
12045 Lakewood Blvd #138, 
6526 Crystal Springs Dr., 
72937 Arthur Ashe Lane, 
31094 Calle Aragon, 
3209 Conata Street, 
24705 Pappas Road, 
1843 Raulston Rd., 
3618 Shadow Brook, 
341 Pacific Avenue, 
6674 Pentz # 74, 
1301 5Th Ave Apt 343, 
5310 Big Range St., 
6 Milano, 
19 Willowbrook, 
27538 Cherry Creek Dr, 
4630 Canyon Park Lane, 
288 W. Essex Ave„ 
3903 Wingate Drive, 
41848 Montallegro St, 
4554 Cordoba Way, 
4860 E. Main Street, Sp B-75, 
16352 Serenade Ln., 

San Dimas, CA, 91773-3843 
Greensboro, NC, 27410-9731 
Villa Park, CA, 92861-4309 
Bluejacket, OK, 74333-
Sherman Oaks, CA, 91403-1642 
Anaheim, CA, 92807-4674 
Tarzana, CA, 91356-
Sun City, Ca, 92586-
Torrance, CA, 90505-4173 
Manhattan, Beach,CA 0266-5710 
Moreno Valley, CA, 92557-5414 
Navarre, FL, 32556-6909 
Sycamore, I L, 60178-2234 
Camarillo, CA, 93010-8408 
Culver City, CA, 90230-5428 
Cape San Blas ,FL, 32456-4532 
Palm Desert, CA, 92260-3352 
Thousand Oaks, CA, 91360-6123 
Shaver Lake, CA, 93664-
Pasadena, CA, 91106-3304 
Upland, CA, 91785-
Chico, CA, 95926-
Newhall, CA, 91321-3518 
Windsor, CA, 95492-8168 
Richmond, VA, 23236-1633 
Sierra Madre,CA, 91024 
Denver, CO, 80220-5321 
Malibu, CA, 90265-3933 
Los Angeles, CA, 90004-1116 
Downey, CA, 90242-2635 
San Jose, CA, 95120-4615 
Palm Desert, CA, 92260-
Temecula, CA, 92592-5463 
Duarte, CA, 91010-1652 
Ramona, CA, 92065-4913 
Maryville, TN, 37803-
San Antonio, TX, 78247-3037 
Solana Beach, CA, 92075-1147 
Paradice, CA, 95969-
San Diego, CA, 92101-4250 
North Las Vegas, NV, 89031-3523 
Palm Desert, CA, 92211-8910 
rvi ne, CA, 92604-3616 

Valencia, CA, 91354-
Laverne, CA, 91750-1864 
Memphis,TN, 38109-1516 
Columbus, GA, 31909-
Quartz Hill, CA, 93536-
Oceanside, CA, 92056-5102 
Mesa, AZ, 85205-
Huntington Beach,CA, 92647 
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LTC James T. Wright, 
Mrs Roberta Wright, 
LTC Earl B. Young, 
MAJ John M. Youngstead, 
MG Albert Zapanta, 
COL Raymond J. Zuleski, 

23202 Evalyn Avenue, 
4603 Top Flight Dr., 
533 N . Dogwood Court, 
1362 Cerritos Drive, 
5510 Cherokee Ave, Ste 120, 
1869 E.Seltice Way #396, 

(2) NO FORWARDING ADDRESS 
(5) WWII Assn Member 
(6) Summer Address 
(7) Winter Address 

Torrance, CA, 90505-4437 
Crestview, FI, 32539-
Brea, CA, 92821-2727 
Laguna Beach, CA, 92651-2817 
Alexandria, VA, 22312-2320 
Post Fal Is, I D, 83854-

We need your help. If you notice any errors in the Membership List, know of the passim of our comrades, or know 
the address of any of our lost comrades, please notify LTC Don Wirth, 4554 Cordoba Way, Oceanside, CA 92056-
5102 or e-mail him at d1w4C juno.com. We want to keep our Membership List accurate. 

This membership list is for the express purpose of allowing our members to communicate with each other. 
It is not to be used for soliciting or commercial use. 
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In Memoriam 

Lieutenant Colonel Sims Hamilton 
Lieutenant Colonel Hanford C. Olsen 
Lieutenant Colonel Joseph M. Quinn 
Chief Warrant Officer 4 William Williams 
Lieutenant Colonel Robert J. Gilmore 
Brigadier General Harold Dillingham 
Lieutenant Colonel Gene Holder 
Major Ralph Luevano 
Lieutenant Colonel Richard P. Adams Lieutenant 
Colonel August F. Kapp 
Colonel Leslie T. Welch 
Major Patrick T. Hanlon 
Lieutenant Colonel Jimmy S . Gozawa Lieutenant 
Colonel Thomas F. Peel 
Chief Warrant Officer Ralph W. Engler 
Lieutenant Colonel Ebert Chatham 
Major John W. Wells 
Chief Warrant Officer 4 Ernst H. Andreas 
Lieutenant Colonel Victor E. Burrhus 
Lieutenant Colonel William E. Boell 
Major General Berwyn Fragner 
Lieutenant Colonel Harold G Solie 
Colonel James P. Wampler 
Major Marcello A. Vasquez 
Lieutenant Colonel Jerry Asher 
Brigadier General Albert G Peterson 
Major General Louis Kaufman 
Lieutenant Colonel John W. Flory 
Colonel John W. King 
Lieutenant Colonel Harold F. Keller 
Major Albert W. Seymour 
Colonel Erle H. Frady, Jr. 
Lieutenant Colonel Frank C. Cwik 
Colonel Richard P. Hanson 
Corporal Thomas A. Pope 
Lieutenant Colonel Fred W. Grassly 
Colonel William M. Walsh 
Lieutenant Colonel Edward York, Jr. 
Chief Warrant Officer 4 John Harrison Lieutenant 
Colonel Michael D. Vaccariello Lieutenant 
Colonel Sidney J. Hoenig 
Chief Warrant Officer 4 Joseph W. Orozco 
Captain William J. Martin 
Lieutenant Colonel Henry C. Thompson 

Colonel Noel B . Pattinson 
Lieutenant Colonel Walter R. Maxwell 
Major Raymond Gorman 
Sergeant Major Salvatore A. Cellura 
Lieutenant Colonel Frank Prince 
Major Robert J. Jones 
Lieutenant Colonel John D. Tolin 
Master Sergeant Charles C. Hockett 
Major Milton Peeples 
Chief Warrant Officer 4 Robert L. Monro 
First Sergeant Chris Hershey 
Colonel James Sutton 
Colonel Thomas V. Chandler 
Brigadier General Stewart L. Hall 
First Sergeant Jack N. Finicum 
Colonel Raymond J. Nepute 
Major Howard T. Graber, Jr. 
Lieutenant Colonel Mal Packer 
Colonel Albert L. Mendonca 
Chief Warrant Officer 4 Cyril H. Dorsk 
Colonel Gordon H. Wallace 
Lieutenant Colonel Irving C. Myers 
Lieutenant Colonel Carl P. Bechdolt 
Major Harry L. Lindroth 
Colonel Milton I. Bremer 
Lieutenant Colonel Donald F. Mitchell 
Lieutenant Colonel Jack C. Dedrick 
Lieutenant Colonel Charles C. Bennett 
Lieutenant Colonel Robert A. Smirl 
Colonel Martin S. Gray 
Chief Warrant Officer 4 George Miller 
Brigadier General Joseph G Rebman 
Colonel Vernon MacPherson 
Lieutenant Colonel Salvador H. Dippollet 
Major General William J. Hixson 
Lieutenant Colonel Harold F. Pellegrin 
Colonel George Lundgren 
Major Geza Z Farkas 
First Lieutenant Charles R. Janeway 
Major John R. Mitchell 
Sergeant Major Fleming Johnson 
Lieutenant Colonel Robert D. Kleist 
Colonel Artis C. Grant 
Lieutenant Colonel Stanley T. Hoversten 
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In Memoriam continued 

Colonel Banner P. Rice 
Sergeant Major Charles Cavenee 
Colonel Tommy R. Gilliam, Jr. 
Lieutenant Colonel Roland L. Stewart, Jr. 
Master Sergeant David L. Johnson 
Major Dale D . Hart 
Lieutenant Colonel Theodore E. Sazzman 
Sergeant Major Robert J. Barber 
LTC Bill F. Pierce 
CW4 Walter H. Woodward, Jr. 
Colonel William E. Kuntz 
LTC John J. Coveney 
Colonel Russell C. Paris 
Colonel Laurence J. Stuppy 
Captain James E. Hodges 
Colonel Charles J. McCleery 
Chief Warrant Officer 4 George F. Murray 
Major George R. Elder 
LTC Edward H Ahlgren 
FSG Herman C. McDonald 
CW4 Robert Griffiths 
LTC Richard Kidwell 
COL Ralph J. Hippert 
COL Ralph D. Hill 
COL James B . Price, Jr. 
SGM Howard B. Eighmy 
COL Edward D. Miller 
RADM Bennett S. Sparks 
CPT Julius A. Leetham 
LTC Bruce H. Huntley 
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